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15th October 2020
Dear friends,
I hope this letter finds you well during these times of disorientation and strangeness in so many ways, for so many of us.   I am writing this letter on behalf of the Circuit Leadership Team with some guidance relating to the latest Government Covid-19 advice.
On Saturday, the Boroughs of London (as well as several other parts of the UK) will be moved from Tier 1 to Tier 2 restrictions due to the large increases in the rate of transmission of COVID-19.  This will place new restrictions on people mixing between households.   It is clear that under the Government guidance, public worship with robust social distancing measures in place is still permissible, even if we found ourselves moved into Tier 3.  

However, the London District of the Methodist Church are now (from today) strongly recommending that churches in the London Methodist District do not open for public worship whilst the rate of positive cases is high.   This recommendation is to try and ensure the safety of everyone in our communities, especially those who are most vulnerable.  Therefore, there will not be public worship in our church buildings from today until further notice.
As a Circuit Leadership Team, we are unanimous in the view that we must follow this recommendation and cease to hold services of public worship in our buildings, at least until the time when we move down to Tier 1 again.   I know this will be a huge disappointment to many, and I wanted to pay tribute to the work done by a few people around the Circuit who have faithfully and responsibly written and followed risk assessments and plans in a careful and diligent way.   We will seek to work with local churches once again to make plans for a safe reopening for worship in the future, so none of the work done (or the lessons we have all learned) will be wasted.

Many of our church buildings host important community groups and businesses, clubs and societies.   Provided these groups are permitted in Tier 2 and are continuing to follow all the agreed risk assessed plans and adhere to all agreed safety measures, they are able to continue at present.

I wanted to remind you of some resources to help you whilst there is no provision of public worship in our buildings:
1.  Those who are able to access the internet and would value participating in a live streamed service can follow that (and find other resources) online at: www.methodist.org.uk/worship-during-coronavirus. 
2. We will continue to produce a recorded act of worship each week (along with other resources), prepared by a member of Staff or a Local Preacher.  You can find a link to these recordings on the Circuit website here: www.enfieldmethodistcircuit.co.uk.  There is also a regular Podcast on the site featuring members of the Staff Team.  You can also keep up with the latest news on the Enfield Methodist Facebook page.
3.  Those who cannot do this or would prefer a printed service with hymns, readings and a meditation/notes for reflection can ask for a copy by phoning the Circuit office (020 8367 1338) or sent by email by emailing Hilary on: enfieldcircuit@yahoo.com.  The text of these will also be available through the Circuit website. 

4. Edmonton and Ponders End with Ordnance Road have both developed a Zoom service each Sunday – at 11am.  For details about how to access this, please contact Revds. Valentin or Papa.
5.  Those in need of urgent supplies, delivery of essential shopping, posting mail or simply wanting a prayer or conversation over the phone are invited to contact the Circuit office on the same number and email as above.   
6. We are asking for everyone to keep in phone/email/social media contact with one another to  encourage support and prayer.  Your Ministers and the Circuit Staff continue to be available for phone conversations to offer pastoral support and prayer.  If you have any questions or concerns about any of this information, please speak to your Minister.
These are challenging times, and we recognise that this will not be welcome news to many.  We seek to remain united in our love for one another, and for God as we take seriously what it means to prefer the needs of others to our own.   

May the grace of our Lord Jesus Christ, the love of God and the fellowship of the Holy Spirit be with you now, and for evermore.
Peace be with you all.

Revd. Dan Haylett

With the love and prayers of all the Enfield Circuit Leadership Team



